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Library Board Meeting 8-14-2012             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Call to Order

President Betty Comoford called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. 

Board Members Present (in alphabetical order): Betty Comoford, Patt Hopkins, Robin Smiley, and Brenda South
Board Members Absent (in alphabetical order): Mary Alsobrooks
County Commissioner: Margaret D’Agostino
Staff Members Present: Lori Haas —Director
Others present: none
Approval of Agenda
Robin Smiley  made the motion to approve the agenda, Patt Hopkins, seconded. All in favor, motion carried. 

Public Comment

none
Minutes to Meeting
Patt Hopkins made the motion to accept the minutes from July 17, 2012 as written. Brenda South seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
Approval of Bills

Vice president Brenda South looked over the bills and asked about the price of copies from our copy machines, Lori will look into this. Some of the machines are no longer functioning  as they should, some we own, some we lease.
Brenda South made a motion to approve the bills as written, Robin Smiley seconded. All in favor, motion carried.

Policy Book Meeting
The next  policy book meeting is scheduled for September 18, 2012 after the regular meeting which will move from September 11, 2012, dinner will be served. 
Patt Hopkins made the motion to move the regular meeting from September 11, 2012 to September 18, 2012 4pm at the Atlanta Library. Brenda South seconded. All in favor, motion carried.
Lewiston Library Repairs
At the request of Albert Township McCardel Culligan came to test the water at the Library building, they recommended a water softener for a cost to own $3,100, or $1,512 will get installation, #240 salt, and a monthly lease.
There is also a note that the pressure relief valve is leaking on the hot water heater, this needs to be addressed immediately. 

The Library Board feels this is not something they should  spend money on, the township owns the building, and the water problems.

Albert Township requested Lori, and Mary attend the next meeting, August 20, 2012. Mary is out of the country, and Lori has a conflict on that date. Lori will send the approved minutes to the clerk showing what the Library Board has approved.
Millage Results

The 2012 millage results showed 1529 yes votes, with 989 no votes. The township breakdown is attached, all townships passed the millage.

Directors Report
Atlanta Library had 19 kids come to the picnic, there were many more who finished the program. The Library has a fair booth decorated with the theme  "Bee a Reader". Andrea, Atlanta Librarian, and her sister Sandra worked on this project. Jim Young will be holding an e-reader class in Atlanta coming soon. There was a librarian from Nashville Michigan who stopped by and was very impressed with the services and programming our small county library provides.

Lewiston Library had 30 kids attend their picnic. The Art day camp funded by "The Friends of the Lewiston Library" was well attended. Mary Lou is attending a "Plinket" workshop, this is the software that runs our website, she is our web mistress. Lewiston Library is working on a major project, they are combining the young adult nonfiction with the adult nonfiction and they will have a nonfiction room. 

Tina Mulka and a group of ladies are working with Lori on a fund raiser in Hillman to help pay down the mortgage. They are looking into different Michigan beers, and appetizers and maybe including a elk view ride, tickets could be $50 or more per couple. Much more yet to be decided.

The Big Truck Rally in Hillman was a success and well attended. 
There were 85 kids signed up in Hillman for the summer reading program, 53 were under 10! There was some grumbling about T-shirts sizes, not enough smaller sizes. Tina explained that these are ordered months ahead and it is hard to predict which children will participate. There were 70 people at the Hillman picnic, most under age 12, they enjoyed the gaming and the store where they spent their tokens.  VJ Day was the book sale in Hillman, the books will be left up for sale till the holiday weekend. The Elk Country Animal Shelter will pack up the books and move to their sale at the Montmorency County Fairgrounds.
The Dolly Pardon Imagination Library is moving forward, letters have been sent to past donors and businesses asking for their support. One grant has already been applied for. Lori has a meeting with the Lamplighters tonight to deal with some confusions that have come about.

The summer reading program picnics were a great success with the gaming night, even in  Hillman where the crowd was a little younger had a blast and three little girls dancing and singing to the wii program, cutest thing!

Thank you to the Board members for the time you devote to this Board!

Next Meeting Scheduled

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday September 18, 2012, at Atlanta Headquarters at 4p.m. Followed by policy book workshop.
Adjournment

Motion made by Brenda South, to adjourn at 5:00 p.m., seconded by Betty Comoford. All in favor, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted

Robin Smiley
accepted 9-18-2012
August 14, 2012


